
Dear PAC–MI Members, 
 
Below is a letter from our National President Frank Spula with a crucial request to 
contact our Senators and urge them to support the Senate Resolution 566. 
(suggested script included) 
The memo clearly explains the urgency and the need for all of our members and 
friends to influence our two Senators to support this resolution. As you might 
recall our division did send a letter with that request to Senator Debbie Stabenow 
as well as Senator Gary Peters and we did receive a reply from both stating that 
they will take it under consideration. 
   
 
Dear President Bankowski, 
  
I would like to ask you to call your Senators and urge them to support Senate 
Resolution 566. This resolution honors the Polish soldiers and civilians who were 
murdered by the NKVD during the Katyń Massacre, as well as condemns 
Russia’s efforts to spread disinformation about this horrific event.  
  
I also ask you to encourage your members to call their Senators and urge them 
to support the resolution. Calling our state representatives is a simple act of civic 
engagement that allows our voices to be heard. The more members of the Polish 
American community participate, the more likely it is that we will be able to make 
an impact. 
  
You can find your Senators’ contact information by searching by state here. 
Below is a suggested phone script, which you can pass along to your members 
as well: 
 
 “My name is _______ and I am a constituent residing in zip code ________. I 
am calling to ask Senator ______ to support Senate Resolution 566, a resolution 
commemorating the 80th Anniversary of the Katyń Massacre. This resolution 
honors the Polish soldiers and civilians whose lives were lost at the hands of the 
Soviet People's Commissariat for Internal Affairs, also known as the NKVD, 
during the Katyń Massacre. The bi-partisan resolution condemns Russia's efforts 
to spread disinformation about the Katyń Massacre and World War II. Passing 
this resolution will strengthen our alliance with Poland, one of our oldest and 
most reliable allies, as well as serve as a gesture of solidarity with Polish 
Americans, many of whom lost loved ones to the atrocities of this war.  
  



For record purposes, please let me know how many of your members reached 
out to the Senators office. Thank you for your time!” 
  
A copy of this resolution is attached to this email for your review. This resolution 
is sponsored by Senator Robert Menendez (D-NJ), and co-sponsored by Senator 
Chris Van Hollen (D-MD), Senator Pat Toomey (R-PA), Senator James Risch (R-
ID), Senator Margaret Wood Hassan (D-NH), and Senator Richard Durbin (D-IL). 
  
Please let me know if you have any questions! 
  
Regards, 

  
Frank J. Spula  
President 
  
 


